Clerk’s report 2024

Attendances as follows:- Stuart Galloway 6/6, Duncan Padfield 5/6, Peter Moring 6/6, Nick Burr 5/6, Luke Padfield 5/6. 

The parish account has a healthy balance. We are still in the process of changing banks.

Planning applications have stayed constant. 

Fly tipping remains a problem. No one has been identified as being responsible. The EDFC continues to remove rubbish that has been dumped on the highways. The CCTV signs seemed to help for a while, but there have been a number of tips recently. 

On the back of the Tawney neighbours WhatsApp group, we are starting an STPC Info only group. Only Councillors will be able to post, and the idea is to put information out. The founder of the TN group has been reassured that we are not setting up a rival group, rather a complimentary one.

The Dog House is becoming established as much as a part of the community as the The Mole Trap was. The new Licencee’s are very welcoming and the pub seems to be thriving. 

The website has been updated with all agendas and minutes. 



